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Dear Brethren, 

 
“Who hath wrought and done it, calling the generations from the beginning?  I the 

LORD, the first, and with the last, I am he.”  (Isaiah 41:4).  Greetings in the precious 
name of the Lord Jesus Christ.  Our hearts are once again thankful for the Lord’s 
goodness and grace towards us this month, as well as for the kindnesses and love 
manifested toward us from His churches and people. 

 
Although we have had visitors and one lady who attends each week, our 

presence in Mullewa each Lord’s day has mostly been met with indifference among the 
community, as have the Gospel bulletins that have been circulated several times to the 
residences in the area.  Occasionally as well, in the work of proclaiming the Gospel, we 
are met with opposition and/or hostility, which has also been manifested by some in 
Mullewa.  Nevertheless, we remain thankful to the Lord for the opportunity He has given 
us and remain confident that the Lord is accomplishing His purpose.  For this cause, we 
are continually praying for the Lord’s leadership and direction with regard to His work. 

 
We have also been able to travel to Perth concerning Cyd’s health.  She has an 

updated treatment protocol and we have asked that she be monitored by 
teleconferences instead of having to travel to Perth that often. We greatly appreciate 
your prayers regarding her health and treatment. 

  
Thank you all once again for your continued love, encouragement, prayers, and 

support for the Lord’s work in Australia and Papua New Guinea.  
 
Love in Christ,  
Bro. Frank James 
 

 

 

 

 

 


